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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-546
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Finance Committee
Date of Introduction: July 28, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: July 30, 2015
Type of Action: Direction to Chief Financial Officer; request for emergency first reading approval
Bill Summary: The bill directs the City’s Chief Financial Officer to pursue an appeal to the Florida Department of Revenue of the Property Appraiser’s proposed budget for FY15-16 in order to reduce the budget by $365,230 to reflect removal of funds budgeted for market survey salary adjustments and a merit pay pool.
Background Information: Chapter 185 of the Florida Statutes requires that on or before June 1 of each year the property appraiser in each county must submit his/her budget to both the Florida Department of Revenue and to their county’s board of county commissioners for review. The Department of Revenue has until July 15th to communicate any proposed amendments to the property appraiser and the county commission, and those officers then have until August 15th to make any comments or request further amendments of the DOR. On or before August 15th the DOR shall certify a final budget for each property appraiser, which must be funded by the county commission. 
New Property Appraiser Jerry Holland presented his proposed budget to the Finance Committee on July 20th and the Council Auditor’s Office noted that the budget contained $199,733 for “competitive pay adjustments” to the salaries of particular positions as a result of a market salary survey, $78,713 for a 2% merit pay pool, and $86,744 for increased pension contributions on the increased salaries. The Finance Committee objected to those proposed increases since other non-union employees of the City have not received pay raises in a number of years and requested the Property Appraiser to remove them from his budget. Mr. Holland reported the DOR had already approved his budget with the raises included and the committee requested the Finance Director to appeal the inclusion of those raises to the DOR prior to the August 15th deadline for comments or testimony on the budget.
Policy Impact Area: Property Appraiser’s budget
Fiscal Impact: The budget contains $199,733 for “competitive pay adjustments” to the salaries of particular positions as a result of a market salary survey, $78,713 for a 2% merit pay pool, and $86,744 for increased pension contributions on the increased salaries.
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